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NAPLAN RESULTS 

Today our grade 3 and grade 5 students will receive their Naplan test results.  Naplan is a valuable tool that can 

give useful insights into a student’s performance, but individual reports should be interpreted with care as they  

reflect the student’s performance on the day of testing.  Well done to all grade 3 and grade 5 students who sat the 

tests. An information pamphlet is included which explains the changed testing and new proficiency standards which 

were introduced this year.  

 

 

PLANET ARK NATIONAL TREE DAY 

Monday 31st July was National Schools Tree Day at Berwick Lodge. Toyota   

kindly donated 100 native plants to our school which were planted by some  

students within the Sensory Garden and the Outdoor Common Room Garden 

near the grade 5/6 building.  Students also had the opportunity throughout the 

day with their teachers, to plant a seed to take home and start a garden and/or 

plant some vegetable seedlings in the Community Garden.  Thank you to the 

parents and volunteers who assisted on the day.  

ACT ING PRINCIPAL’S REPORT  

 
 

ALL CANTEEN ORDERS MUST BE DONE ONLINE VIA THE Qkr! APP 

CANTEEN IS OPEN MONDAY, WEDNESDAY & FRIDAY 



 

JUNIOR SCHOOL COUNCIL 

Congratulations to our Junior School Council who held a dress up in green or earth colours and focused on ‘Nude’ 

food for our Planet Ark National Tree Day.  Students were encouraged to bring ‘Nude’ food, which is food     

without packaging, utilising containers which can be reused. It was wonderful to see so many children participating 

in our Nude food day, and the best part was the reduced rubbish within our classrooms and playgrounds.  Well 

done to Ms. Giacotto, Mrs Stevens and the JSC for promoting this successful day.  We encourage all families to 

consider having ‘Nude’ food as much as possible to help reduce waste which goes into land fill.   

Year 7 SECONDARY PLACEMENT ACCEPTANCE 

All grade 6 families are reminded to return their Year 7 Secondary Placement acceptance slips, even if you are   

appealing. The slips need to be returned by next Wednesday 9th August 2023 to the office. 

PROFESSIONAL DEVELOPMENT DAY REPORT 

Last Friday, our whole staff participated in a very informative professional development day focusing on wellbeing.  

Maria Ruberto, a highly successful psychologist with 30 years of experience presented for the day.  The day        

covered the functions and parts of the brain, and how our brain can affect our reactions and moods such as fight or 

flight mode, managing anxiety and stress, and the impact of depression.  The day provided many valuable           

evidence-based recommendations on how we can assist ourselves but also, the students who we interact with and 

teach every day.   

WANTED – SMALL WOODEN LOGS 

Do you own or know of anyone who has a tree lopping business or have access to tree logs?  We are looking for a 

donation of some small logs to use as seats for our students within the Sensory and Community Garden.  If you 

can assist, please contact the office.  

 

FREQUENTLY ASKED QUESTIONS (FAQ): 

Q. How do I access school information on Compass? 

A. All families received an email explaining how to log onto Compass, our new parent information portal.  Families 

need to access the portal to give permissions for excursions/incursions/camps, respond to teacher emails, receive 

sick bay notifications and other important information.  If you are having difficulties accessing Compass, please    

contact the office and one of our lovely office staff will be able to assist you with the process.  Families are        

encouraged to regularly check Compass for updates and information relating to their child.  

QUOTABLE QUOTE: 

“Tell me and I forget, Teach me and I remember, Involve me and I learn” Benjamin Franklin 

 

NOTICES AND PAYMENTS DUE: 

 

Grade 2/4/6 Swimming Permission  Friday 4th August  

T-Ball Permission    Tuesday 8th August  

District Athletics     Thursday 10th August  

Year 7 Placement Acceptance Slip  Wednesday 9th August  

ACT ING PRINCIPAL’S REPORT  

 

DIARY DATES: 
 

ICAS English Test    Monday 14th August 

Regional T-Ball Finals     Monday 14th August  

District Athletics    Tuesday 15th August  

Grade 2/4/6 Swimming    Monday 21st August—25th August  

Book Week Dress-up Day   Monday 28th August  

 



 

 

eSafety 

Currently, online safety for students is addressed at many levels through the Australian Curriculum. Technology has 

been critical in allowing our children to be educated, entertained, and connected with their school friends, but it 

also comes with some serious risks. Students are explicitly taught about online safety, and we encourage a positive 

school climate and a culture of help-seeking that supports students to feel safe and comfortable to report online 

incidents.  

Follow the links below to explore the huge range of advice and resources at our national online safety hub,  

· eSafety Parents : Advice for parents and carers to help children have safe experiences online.  

· eSafety Early Years: Practical advice to tackle the key online safety issues for children from birth to 5 years old. 

· eSafety Kids: A platform for kids to learn about online safety in a way they can relate to. 

· eSafety Young People: A platform for older children to learn about online safety in an environment that appeals to 

them.  

 

SCHOOL COUNSELLOR 

Jennifer Cidoni is a social worker/counsellor. Jennifer has worked at Berwick Lodge previously (pre-COIVD).  

Jennifer will commence providing counselling sessions with students who can provide a Mental Health Care Plan. If 

you would like more information, please discuss this with the classroom teacher or contact the office to speak with 

Angela Maskery.  

 

EVERY DAY COUNTS 

If students miss school regularly, they miss out on learning the fundamental skills that will set 

them up for success in the later years of school. For some children missing school is more 

common and if a child misses a lot of school, it can be hard to keep up with schoolwork and 

friendships. If you’re having attendance issues with your child, please let your classroom  

teacher know so we can work together to get your child to school every day. 

 

ARRIVING TO SCHOOL ON TIME 

We understand that sometimes situations beyond our control result in us being late. Arriving to school on time is 

important for several reasons. When students arrive on time to school, they are relaxed and ready to learn. When 

students arrive late to school, they are rushed and often stressed, which can cause anxiety. Repeatedly arriving to 

class late means they may miss out on valuable learning.  

Punctuality tips:  

1. Schoolbag ready 

To avoid forgetfulness and delays, pack the schoolbag the night before. This instils the habit of planning. 

2. Clothes laid out ahead of time. To prevent this from making your child late for school, get them into the habit of 

preparing their clothes the night before. That way, they won’t have to think, and they’ll gain valuable minutes that 

can make all the difference. 

3. Sufficient rest 

Prepare your child for a good night sleep and avoid having electronic devices in their bedroom at night to avoid 

insomnia and possible distractions. 

4. Habit and routine to make behaviours automatic, it’s important to establish a routine that’s repeated every 

morning; for example: Get up, eat breakfast, get cleaned up, get dressed, grab the schoolbag, and go outside. 

5. Scheduled times A good way to achieve this is to establish a scheduled time for each task; for example, dedicate 

twenty minutes to breakfast and move on to the next step even if it’s not finished.  

6. A reasonable margin No matter how good your planning is, unforeseen events can always arise. Allow an extra 

15 minutes.  

7. Motivate your children to avoid being late for school. As an example, you can tell your child that if he/she is 

ready on time, he/she will be able to watch cartoons a while before leaving, or have extra time on the playground 

before going to class. 

 

 

 

 
 

Sandra McCrum, Angela Maskery and Sharyn King 

https://www.australiancurriculum.edu.au/
https://www.esafety.gov.au/parents/online-safety-book
https://www.esafety.gov.au/parents/children-under-5/online-safety-for-under-5s-booklet
https://www.esafety.gov.au/kids
https://www.esafety.gov.au/young-people


 

 

 

 

 

 

      

 

 
 

 
 

 

Congratulations to the following  

students who received class awards recently. 

 

Please note- only students with publicity 

approval will be listed in the newsletter. 

 

School Tours and 2024 Enrolments are now open! 
 
Tours will be held on Tuesdays, Wednesdays and Thursdays. 

Bookings are essential, please contact the office on 9709 6700. 

 

For all those families who have a sibling starting prep next year, please inform the office if you 

have not already done so. 

 

If you know of any friends or family who are interested in  

attending Berwick Lodge next year, please ask them to contact 

the office on 9709 6700 or they can send an email to  

berwick.lodge.ps@education.vic.gov.au 

 

 





 

 
 

Book week runs from the 19th – 26th August 2023. Leading up to this week, teachers will be reading 

some of the CHILDREN’S BOOK COUNCIL AWARDS nominated, picture story books.  

 
These books are currently on display in the Library and will 

be available to borrow in Term 4. Students will have the 

chance to vote on their favourite book during Book Week 

and the winner will be announced the following week.  

 

Students across all year levels love reading these new books 

and great discussions are had when deciding on favourites. 

 
Thank you to everyone who has ordered new books from Book Club. We sold $1038 of books which 

has earnt BLPS $155 in new resources for the Library. 

Orders will be delivered to students once they arrive. 
 

Keep your eyes open for some exciting new books in the coming weeks. 

 

HAPPY READING EVERYONE. 

 

Mrs Tsekouras and Ms Taylor. 

 

 

 

Welcome back to Term 3 in the Library.  
 

 

The Library will be open at lunchtime, on Tuesdays, again this term. 

Please pop in for some colouring, reading, fun games or just some 

quite time. 

 

Please remember to return any overdue books and bring your library 

bag to each session. 



 

Parents may bring in food treats to celebrate 

their child’s birthday. 
  

However, this treat must be individually commercially packaged with ingredients  

listed (ie: fun-size chocolate) and distributed to students at the end of the school day.   

 

 

 

 

  

 

 
 

Congratulations to Trey from 5K who was successful in passing a Judo practical and knowledge test 

called a grading at the Endeavour Hills Judo Club. 

Each grade is awarded by the presentation of a coloured Judo belt, varying in colour depending on the 

child’s age and expertise. Trey was successful in being awarded a Yellow-Orange-Black belt.  

This is no easy task and requires a great deal of practice. Well done Trey on such an amazing      

achievement! 

 

 

If your child forgets their lunch, and a sandwich is provided by the 

canteen, please note that this will incur a charge of $2. 

 

 

The money needs to be handed to the office as soon as possible.  
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